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Vail Recreation District July 26, 2005 Meeting Minutes


Minutes of the Regular Meeting

Of the Board of Directors

Vail Park and Recreation District

dba Vail Recreation District

July 26, 2005

A Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of the Vail Recreation District, Town of Vail, Eagle County, Colorado, was held on July 26, 2005, at 5:00 p.m., at the Krueger Room, Vail Golf Course Vail, Eagle County, Colorado, in accordance with the applicable statutes of the State of Colorado.

MEMBERS PRESENT
Nino Licciardi, Peter Cook, Scott Proper, Michelle Hall

STAFF PRESENT

Mike Ortiz, Amy Ludke, Ken Marchetti, Eric Weaver

TOV MEMBERS 
 
Pam Brandmeyer

PRESENT




OTHERS PRESENT
None

CALL TO ORDER
Director Licciardi called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. Director Cook made the motion to excuse Director Hansen from the meeting. Director Hall Seconded. Approved unanimously

APPROVAL OF 6/28/05 

MEETING MINUTES
Director Hall moved to approve the June 28, 2005 Board meeting minutes. Director Hansen seconded. Approved unanimously.

PUBLIC INPUT OF ITEMS


NOT ON AGENDA
None

2005 JUNE FINANCIAL REPORT

Mr. Mike Ortiz introduced Mr. Eric Weaver from Robertson and Marchetti and stated that Mr. Weaver would now be handling the majority of financials for the Vail Recreation District. Mr. Ortiz discussed the June 2005 Financials with the Board, stating that all departments were favorable Year-to-Date except for gymnastics. Gymnastics came in unfavorable due to the revenue that had not been collected from the Blue Valley consulting project. Once those funds are collected gymnastics will be favorable. Director Cook inquired about Capital Projects. He asked if we could take care of a few capital projects that need tending to right away, such as the golf course restrooms. Director Cook stated that he was very concerned about the appearance and cleanliness of the restrooms and stated that they needed to be renovated sooner than later. Mr. Ortiz stated that financially we look good right now but when the golf course closes and programs and activities start to slow down into fall our finances won’t be as rapid as in the summer months. We will likely be on a very tight budget in the months of October, November and December.

Mr. Ortiz elaborated on Director Cook’s input on the renovation of the golf course restrooms. He stated that we needed to revisit that in 2006. He agrees with Director Cook that the level of standard in Vail is going up and we must keep up with the Vail standard. Mr. Ortiz continued by stating that we are working with Town of Vail and we will do what is best for the community and for Vail. 

Mr. Ortiz stated that he will make sure that the bathrooms are clean and presentable the rest of the year. We will wait on renovating the bathrooms until the possible construction of the new golf course clubhouse. Director Cook agreed, but stated that we needed to maintain the restrooms as best we can. Mr. Ortiz stated that he would make sure of that. 

Mr. Weaver went onto state that the preliminary property tax calculations for 2006 show that the Rec District would be collecting an increased amount of about 187,000 in 2006. He stated that these numbers were in the preliminary stages and that the amounts could decrease slightly due to valuation appeals. But he stated that this will give the Board and Staff an idea of how much we will collect in 2006. 

Director Cook asked when we would see the increase in property value for all the new development happening in Vail. Mr. Marchetti stated that the new businesses, hotels and restaurants needed to be open and running before the property taxes would be affected. All the new development should show up around 2008.

Overall Mr. Marchetti and Mr. Weaver are excited to see the favorable numbers for each Department. 

MISSION STATEMENT
Mr. Ortiz reported to the Board on the status of the Mission Statement. He stated that he and the staff had been working hard on creating what they feel are the expectations of the Rec District. He stated that the next step will be to invite the public to share their input on what the Recreation District should be about and what we should represent. He stated that the public will be able to share their input at the next Board Meeting on Tuesday August 9, 2005 at 5:00 PM at the Vail Golf Course, Krueger Room. Mr. Ortiz stated that he is excited to hear what the public is interested in. He stated that the August 9th meeting will be geared towards the public. After the meeting we will then try and put together a mission statement based on the input of the Board, Staff and the public. The final mission statement will be presented at the Tuesday August 23, 2005 Board Meeting for approval.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR INPUT


Mr. Ortiz reported on the following items:

· Proud of staff working so hard to come in favor by $225,000 for June 2005. Thank you and keep up the good work. 

· Mr. Ortiz stated that he wanted the Board to remember that this was the first year gymnastics had been working in their new facility. He repeated that not all funds had been collected from the Blue River Project and stated that we had to take a guess at what gymnastics was going to come in at this year. Mr. Ortiz stated that David Ward and staff have done a tremendous job for the gymnastics program.

· Dobson Arena is favorable by $8,000 for June 2005. He is excited to see those numbers and hopes to book more events for this year and in the winter season. He is excited Diane Moody is on board promoting concerts and Special Events at Dobson Arena. He went onto state that Mr. Jared Biniecki has 14 teams in the fall Men’s Hockey League, the most Dobson has had since we have been organizing the leagues in house.

· He congratulated both Youth Services/Camp Vail and the Nature Center for organizing, promoting and filling all programs and activities for the summer months. Director Cook congratulated staff on working so hard and having such a successful summer so far.

· Mr. Ortiz stated that he would be out of town the week of August 1, 2005 and that Mr. Joel Rabinowitz would be in charge of items that week.

· Mr. Ortiz stated that interviews would be taking place for the position of Dobson Arena Manager the week of August 8, 2005. He stated that he, Mr. Bob Bebber, consultant from the SunMicro Systems Ice Centre in Denver and Pam Brandmeyer, Assistant Town Manager would be conducting the interviews.

BOARD MEMBER INPUT


Director Cook asked Ms. Pam Brandmeyer how the Town of Vail June 2005 financials looked. Ms. Brandmeyer was happy to state that sales tax was up in May 2005 but June 2005 had not been reported yet. She felt that June 2005 would be favorable as well. Director Cook asked if they had decided where the Skate Park was going to be. Ms. Pam Brandmeyer stated that they have not yet decided on a location.

Director Hall reported that soccer camp was a success. 

Director Licciardi stated that the Rec District should incorporate a small service fee on all VRD registration and entry fees for programs and activities. This will give us funds to establish a capital reserve fund. Mr. Ortiz and Mr. Marchetti would take it under advisement.

ADJOURNMENT


Director Cook motioned to adjourn at 6:30 p.m. Director Proper seconded. Approved unanimously.

Director Poper made a motion to adjourn into Executive Session for the purpose(s) of: §24-6-402(4)(e), C.R.S., “Determining positions relative to matters that may be subject to negotiations; developing strategy for negotiations; and instructing negotiators.” Director Cook seconded.  Approved unanimously.

___________________________

________________________

Peter W. Cook, Secretary


Amy Ludke, Assistant Finance Manager
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